EAA Chapter 122 Meeting Minutes
April 19", 2016
Hoss’s Restaurant in Enola

The monthly chapter meeting was held at the at Hoss’s Restaurant in Enola
on Tuesday, April 19", 2016

The April meeting of EAA Chapter 122 was called to order by Vice
President, Jim Trygg, at Hoss’s Enola at 1900 hours on 19 April 2016. The
members present were: Laurence Benander, Dirk and Karen Berry, Dan
Cassidy, Rick Lamb, Larry Moore, Mike Parks, Jeffrey Probasco, Joyce
Probasco, Bill Schlak, Charles Thiemann and family, Wade Becker, Judy
King, Jerry Rosie, Peter Gorse, John Durborow, Jim Trygg, and Ed Womer.
Our guest speaker was Harvey Scolnick.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as published and the
Treasurer’s Report, showing a balance of $12,583.00 was approved without
comment.

Charlie reported on the chapter trip to Washington DC, stating that the 12
persons who attended had a good time with no problems developing.

Laurance Benander reported that the chapter membership currently stood at
32 members, which is a considerable reduction from last year’s membership.
He will start calling old members, who have not renewed their membership,
to encourage them to do so.

Bill Shrack reported on his efforts to begin an IMC Club in this area that will
become an integral part of Chapter 122. The Club will meet the first
Tuesday of each month at CXY. Bill expects the first meeting will be the
First Tuesday in June. The format for meetings will be scenario based
informal discussion of aviation problems and incidents with a view of
improving piloting skills of both VFR and IFR pilots.

Mike Parks reported on the current status of the Ford TriMotor visit to CXY.
He displayed a wonderfully crafted banner that will be displayed at three
locations advertising the visit. We will be using the area between the
terminal building and hangar 2 on the north side. He has arranged with the
FBO at CXY to waive all landing and handling fees as well as granting a
fuel discount for anyone flying in to visit the TriMotor.



Mike circulated a signup sheet so folks could volunteer for one of the many
tasks required to support this visit. Jerry Rosie will help Mike by preparing
a Power Point presentation explaining the history of the TriMotor. Mike
will email the info to Jerry next week.

There was a brief discussion about the program for future meetings. Many
suggestions were presented and the Program Chair, Ed Womer, will follow
up and schedule the appropriate presentations.

Jerry Rosie asked for volunteers to help mow the runway and taxiway at
Shreveport North this summer.

The meeting was adjourned at 1932 to be followed by a Presentation by
Harvey Scolnick outlining his career as an Air Traffic Controller.

Minutes prepared by Jerry Rosie.

Ed: Thanks Jerry
Nice job



